
Appendix 2

From: LOMAS, Brenda 
Sent: 20-Jun-2018 15:46
To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)
Subject: Application for a Premises Licence - Congleton Cricket & Bowling Club, Booth 
Street, Congleton - consultation with Env Health

Dear Licensing

This Service has assessed the recent application for a Premises Licence from Congleton 
Cricket and Bowling Club under the licensing objective of the prevention of public nuisance. I 
visited the Club on Tuesday 19th June 2018 in order to view the premises and to discuss the 
proposal with the Club Manager.

Congleton Cricket and Bowling Club is surrounded by residential dwellings – some of which 
are in close proximity. It was discussed that the ‘outdoor’ aspect of the application in terms 
of the application to play amplified live and amplified recorded music was likely to cause 
problems of noise nuisance to residential neighbours. The Club Manager accepted this 
situation and is willing to remove the outdoor music aspect from the application.

This Service would therefore restrict its comments to the indoor music and would 
recommend that the following conditions should be attached to a Premises Licence towards 
the licensing objective’s aim of the prevention of public nuisance.

Function Room

1. The days /hours of use shall be restricted to ;-
Friday 18.00 hours to 00.30 hours
Saturdays 18.00 hours to 00.30 hours
Sundays 12.00 to midnight

2. Door and windows shall remain in a closed position at times when live amplified 
music and/or amplified recorded music and/or amplified voice are being played.

3. Regular checks including external patrols shall be made by a responsible nominated 
person from the Club to ensure that volume levels of amplified music / amplified 
voice are not likely to cause noise nuisance to nearby residents. Appropriate action 
should be taken immediately if volume levels are found to require reduction. 

4. Signs shall be erected at all exit points of the Club house to advise patrons to leave 
the area quietly – including from the car park. 

5. Management checks shall be undertaken and controls shall be exercised in relation 
to ‘people’ noise from patrons when in any outdoor area.

Yours sincerely

Brenda Lomas
Enforcement Officer
Cheshire East Council
Public Protection and Health


